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This meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm, by Chairman Dave Baker, with all present standing 

to recite the pledge of allegiance. In addition to Mr. Baker the following Eden Township 

personnel were present; Trustee Charles Dunlap, Fiscal Officer Robin McKee, Trustee Leonard 

Laughman was out for personal reasons.  Citizens, Bill Felumlee, Larry Finkes, Harry Farley 

representatives of Waste Management and Shackleford Disposal and Josh Amspaugh of the 

MaryAnn Twp Fire Dept.. 

 

Trustee Dunlap moved to waive the reading and approved the minutes from the September 30th, 

2024 meeting. Trustee Baker seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes; Trustee Dunlap -yes ; Trustee Laughman -xx 

Motion carried 

Bid Openings for Waste Removal: 

Fiscal Officer McKee opened and read out loud both bids that were submitted. 

Shackleford Disposal   

Regular rate $22.50 per month to include 1 trash tote 

Senior rate $20.25 per month to include 1 trash tote 

Additional totes $7.00 per month 

 

Waste Management 

Regular rate $18.28 (2025),  $19.01 (2026),  $19.77 (2027) 

Senior rate  $16.47 (2025),  $17.13 (2026),  $17.81 (2027) 

 

Trustee Dunlap moved motion to accept the bid from Waste Management, Trustee Baler 

seconded the motion.  

VOTE:  Trustee Baker -yes; Trustee Dunlap -yes ; Trustee Laughman -xx 

Motion carried 

Fiscal Officer McKee had the trustees sign the contract and gave it to the representative from 

Waste Management for signatures, he will return to her by email. 

 



 

 

Harry Farley asked if the representatives speak to the drivers, and wanted to know why the totes 

are no longer placed back in the driveways or the yards and are often left in the roadway. They 

replied they will speak with the drivers and be sure they are always placed out of the way. 

 

Public Participation: 

Josh with MaryAnn Twp Fire Dept presented the board with runs and schedule, and wanted to 

make sure everything was good.  

It has been a busy month with fire prevention. 

The Fire Dept was awarded a grant for 7 complete ballistic vest, front and rear plates, helmets 

and carry bags. 

Their 1st annual car show went well, followed by trunk or treat. 

They have now mapped out all driveways in Eden Township that are greater than 1000ft and 

they have been flagged in the CAD system. 

3-4 new spots have been marked for landing. 

They will be flushing dry hydrants in the area on November 1st. 

Harry Farley added that he like that we are now seeing the numbers each month and asked if they 

are soft or hard billing.  Josh replied they are soft billing and if anyone should get a bill they are 

to trash it, they are accepting what the insurance is paying. 

 

Old Business: 

Harmon Rd and Swick-Holton Rd issues have been fixed 

 

Still waiting on the county for dry hydrant information and right of way maps. 

 

New Business: 

Trustee Baker said we are out of gravel and need to order more. He tried getting some last week 

but Martin was to busy to bring, hopefully this week we can get some. The last of it was used on 

Glover Rd. 

 

Poly for the snow plow will cost around $750.00 10’ long x 10” wide x 1” thick. 

2 new tires were put on the 4300, it is in need of king pins very soon. 

Robin said she would find the number for the service guy Chapin uses on Garfield Ave. 

Trustee Baker said he would also talk to the guy with Rescue Wrench. 

 

The case tractor needs the front tires replaced, it has been 3-4 years since they have been done. 

 

Mow-tivated mowers called and wanted to know if they should be done with the season. Trustee 

Dunlap said that is a good idea. 

 

Rex Stevenson invited the trustees to attend their meeting tonight about banning wind and solar 

power in the townships. The Ohio Farmers Bureau would be there to discuss the process. 

Trustee Baker told him our meeting was at the same time so they could not attend. 

 

Road Report: 

Ditching is half way done on Baker Rd north 

7 roads left to mow 



 

 

Will be closing Camp Ohio Rd hill 11/15/24 

. 

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to pay bills.  Trustee Baker seconded the motion.    

VOTE:  Trustee Laughman –xx;  Trustee Baker –yes;  Trustee Dunlap –yes 

Motion carried. The following bills were examined, approved and signed by the Board. 

 
 

    
117-2024  Windstream  77.56 

118-2024  The Energy Co-op   200.20 

119-2024  BWC   91.55 

120-2024  Park National Bank  152.71 

122-2024  OPERS   2015.12 

123-2024  EFTPS   955.27 

124-2024  Deferred Comp  100.00 

125-2024  School District  46.14 

126-2024  State of Ohio  143.89 

12294  City of Newark  1225.00  

12295  Southeastern Equip  37.11 

12296  Glenns Market  130.49 

12297  Bobs Tire   1089.12 

12298  Keystone Co-op  213.97 

12299  Schilling Propane  429.01 

12300  Mow-tivated mowers 1100.00 

12301  Dave Baker  741.45 

12302  Mike Baker  2693.43 

12303  Chuck Dunlap  727.34 

12304  Leonard Laughman  910.83 

12305  Robin McKee  1360.00 

     $14,440.29 

 

    

  I certify there are sufficient funds on deposit for the payments of foregoing bills when obligated and funds are 

now on deposit to pay the above expenditures  

___________________________Robin McKee, Fiscal Officer. 
        

Trustee Dunlap moved a motion to adjourn.  Trustee Baker seconded the motion. 

VOTE:  Trustee Baker –yes; Trustee Laughman –xx; Trustee Dunlap –yes 

Motion carried  

Meeting adjourned 7:25 pm 
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Dave Baker, Chairman                       

 

____________________________________ 
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____________________________________ 
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Robin McKee, Fiscal Officer 


